

GERRISH TOWNSHIP

David Udy, Supervisor

2997 E. Higgins Lake Drive Roscommon, MI 48653 (989) 821-9313 (telephone) (989) 821-8627 (fax) supervisor@gerrishtownship.org

SUPERVISORS REPORT OCTOBER 8, 2019

- On September 11th. I met with residents from two locations in our township along with Art Allen from the RCRC to discuss local road issues.
- September 12th. I assisted the marina staff to test a new process for transporting boat lifts safer, and more efficiently at the Gerrish Township Marina. Later that afternoon I assisted with the removal of the swim buoys at the Gerrish Township Park.
- I met with our new Mechanical Inspector Paul Kile on Friday September 13th.
- I attended a lecture at the Roscommon Library to hear Dr. Luttenton talk about the changes that have occurred in Higgins Lake on Tuesday September 17th. This lecture was sponsored by the Higgins Lake Foundation.
- I attended a special Board meeting on Wednesday morning September 18th.
- The Roscommon Township Association met on Thursday morning September 19th at the Markey Township Hall. Roscommon County Townships met to share what's happening in their respective townships and County officials also shared what's happening at the County level. Later that afternoon I took a tour of the Republic Services landfill in Pinconning.
- On Tuesday September 24th along with Clerk Patchin, I attended a monthly update from engineers from Fleis&Vandenbrink regarding progress on the septic sewer feasibility study. The meeting took place at the Lyon Township Hall. The first public hearing relating to the sewer feasibility study will be October 28th at the Lyon Township Fire Hall. The time will be 6:30 p.m.

- At 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday September 25th along with Chief Hill, and Jason Jansen, we met to begin to identify the effects that Air B&B's are having in our community. We agreed to begin to gather information from other Townships asking what they are doing in their communities. Future meetings are planned to share what we have learned. Later that same morning along with Treasurer Tulgetski, Chief Hill, Chief Fisher, and Gerrish resident Jackie Bertsch, we were introduced to Susan Radwan, President of Leading Edge Mentoring. Susan specializes in working with cities and townships in Strategic Planning. Later that afternoon I met with Stefan Hubble to discuss the upcoming 2020 Census that is very important to our community.
- On Monday evening September 30th I attended a farewell dinner to honor Gerrish Township Police Officers Shannon Fick, and James Scroggin for their service to our township as they both are leaving for new job opportunities.
- I attended the regular monthly township work session on Thursday October 3rd
- On Friday October 4th along with Treasurer Tulgetski and Jason Jansen we met with Rod Lawrence, Program Manager from SIDOCK Group regarding the progress of him compiling the bid specifications for the remediation of the exterior of our township hall.

David Udy